[image: image1.png]BURPHAM



[image: image2.jpg]#

Sntton Do

Convert existing i , N R o w0 ‘ 4 A
off slip to a two - way ) =P ; R . | T e g% Mﬂnﬁ;g‘"e
road providing access : —

to new off slip

and access to site

Junction lmprovements
Required - May require
Signalisation





BURPHAM COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Bulletin 2/16
Guildford Borough Council Draft Local Plan
The 2016 GBC Draft Local Plan (DLP) has just been published. It will be discussed by the Executive Council on 11th May and then go before the full Council on 24th May. These meetings may impose amendments on the DLP which will then be put out to public consultation for six weeks until 17th July.

The main concern is the proposed potential housing numbers – 693 per annum which will be the basis for all new housing development, 13,860 over the twenty years of the plan. For every affected area of Guildford, this would mean an approximate increase of 25% in population. The Guildford Residents’ Association (GRA), of which the BCA is a member, is raising funds to commission a professional report to challenge this housing figure. The target for the fund is £5,500 and we have made a contribution. The Campaign to Protect Rural England (CPRE) has also commissioned a report which takes a broader look at Surrey housing numbers.
A key document is the Land Availability Assessment (LAA). It identifies sites with development potential though it does not mean that any given site will be developed. Each site is considered on a time scale; 0-5 years, 6-10 years and 11-15 years. The site size threshold is 5 homes and 500m² of floor space for economic development. 
The document is 538 pages long, so we have picked out just those bits that have relevance to us, either in, adjacent to or close enough to Burpham to have a major impact. Items highlighted are likely to have the potential to exert a considerable effect on our community.
1. Development proposed for the Town Centre totals 1172 homes. 
2. Proposed Guildford Urban Area development is shown below.
	Guildford Urban Area
	Total no. of houses
	The Burpham development is for the police buildings at Coltsfoot Drive. It could become a new residential area for 18 dwellings in the 6-10 year timescale. 

This number is deceptively small as there are other developments (see below) which will have a major impact on Burpham ward.



	  Burpham
	18
	

	Christchurch
	123
	

	Friary&St Nicholas
	172
	

	Holy Trinity
	14
	

	Merrow

The proposal to build 1000 homes on the golf course seems to have been dropped but……..you never know.
	5


	

	Onslow
	101
	

	Stoke
	1000 (SARP)

Could possibly rise to 1700.
	

	Westborough
	67
	


The Stoke development is part of the Slyfield Area Regeneration Project (SARP) – 500 houses are proposed in the 6-10 year timescale, another 500 in the 11-15 year timescale. There is a possibility that this number could increase, maybe to 1700
This 40ha site currently houses the sewage treatment works, a former landfill site, council depot, a community hall and allotments. Any development is contingent on Thames Water agreeing to move. A viability study is being carried out and results should be published in May/June this year.
3. Development outside the Urban Area

This includes land in villages, land in the Green Belt and major new developments, outlined in the table below.
	Land within villages plus land inset from Green Belt and previously developed land in Green Belt


	Total no. of houses
	Extensions to urban areas and villages, and new settlements – total houses proposed.

	Clandon & Horsley
Burpham plus Clandon 
	148
	2000 (Gosden Hill)



	Lovelace (Ripley)
	47
	2100 (Wisley) Planning permission was refused by GBC this month but………


	Normandy
	30
	1150



	Send
	88
	140 (incl.100 at 

Burnt Common)


	Worplesdon
	50
	140



	Shalford/Worplesdon
	
	1800 (Blackwell Farm)




The Gosden Hill development would have a huge impact on Burpham if it goes ahead. These are the main proposals: 
· 2000 homes, including some self-build plots.

· 8 traveller sites

· A 2 form entry primary school and possibly a 4 form entry secondary school (envisaged as a through school).

· A Park and Ride initially for 500-700 cars, possibly up to 1000 cars.

· A community centre including a GP surgery

· Appropriate retail services.

· 4 to 5 ha of employment land which could include a headquarters building (HQ of what is not specified.)
· A new station at Merrow 

Access to this development includes realigning the existing A3 southbound off-slip to London Road and the provision of a new southbound on-slip to the A3. The A3100 London Road (slip road) would be converted to two-way traffic to enable a connection from the site to Burpham and also to enable local traffic to access the A3 southbound.


                                                                                          Site of proposed Park and Ride  
Burpham is also scheduled to have a Sustainable Movement Corridor – this does not mean any new roads but is intended to allow ease of movement for the traffic generated by the Gosden Hill development (4000+ cars and the Park and Ride buses). 
If all this goes ahead, it will have serious consequences for Burpham, especially in traffic congestion, given that 2,000 houses could generate a daily movement of 4,000+ vehicles and there will also be considerable commercial/commuter traffic.
· The present slip road will become two-way and the main route to and from Guildford for residents of Gosden Hill - more cars through Burpham.

· People living this side of Guildford will be able to access the south bound A3 at Gosden Hill instead of having to crawl down Parkway and Ladymead – more cars through Burpham.

· If the station is built, most people using it will drive there – more cars through Burpham.

· The DLP does not address the possibility of an additional north-bound A3 access road so all Gosden Hill traffic will have to go through Burpham to the Clay Lane slip road – more cars through Burpham.

· It is possible that there will be a link from Gosden Hill to Merrow Lane, possibly via the existing farm road – more cars through Burpham and Merrow.

There are other proposals in the DLP which, though not in Burpham, could have a knock on effect - Burnt Common, Send and of course Wisley could end up back on the menu.
We hope to meet with our Ward councillors soon to discuss all these implications and will keep you fully informed. To access the GBC documents follow the link below.

http://www2.guildford.gov.uk/councilmeetings/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=264&MId=543&Ver=4
Where do we go from here?
This is the opening skirmish in what is likely to be a prolonged, contentious and heated debate. Every sector will be fighting their corner. It is essential that Burpham comes to a clear consensus as to where its priorities lie and what issues require vigorous action. While some changes are inevitable and indeed may be welcomed, other developments if allowed to run their course could have disastrous consequences for our community.
The BCA is looking to establish an effective working group to ensure that positive outcomes are achieved and the worst of any effects are ameliorated.

Can you please help us?

Anyone with a little time and conversant with the three R’s (Reading, Riting and Research) 

willing to volunteer some assistance would be hugely welcomed. Even if you cannot give the time to that, advice and comments on documents as they are prepared are always welcome.

This is our neighbourhood and if we don’t get stuck into this as a community,
we could be stuck in something else really unpleasant In the not too distant future.

If you can help in any way, please contact the Secretary on secretary@burphamca.org.uk   or 01483 567791.
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